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to be bipartisan. People deserve to hear 
that from their representatives. 

And I hope that these stories which I 
shared will inspire all of my colleagues 
to ask their constituents about this 
crisis and convince them to join me in 
bolstering Federal resources for afford-
able housing. We can’t delay any 
longer. 

Mr. Speaker, as a person of faith, 
there is no way that I can stand by and 
watch so many people living on the 
streets without shelter, without food. 
They deserve a chance at the American 
Dream, also. 

f 

HONORING MARTIN TWENHAFEL 

The SPEAKER pro tempore. The 
Chair recognizes the gentleman from 
Illinois (Mr. BOST) for 5 minutes. 

Mr. BOST. Mr. Speaker, I rise today 
to honor an Illinois hero who passed 
away this last week. 

Martin Twenhafel of Gorham, Illi-
nois, passed at the age of 92. He joins 
his wife, Katherine, who passed in 
March. Martin was a U.S. Army vet-
eran and served in Europe during World 
War II. He was a life member of the 
American Legion Paul Stout Post 127 
and VFW Post 7190 in Murphysboro for 
over 70 years. 

Martin, a farmer, was a lifelong resi-
dent of southern Illinois, where he 
farmed corn, soybeans, and wheat with 
his sons on the Twenhafel Farms. He 
was so moved by his time in the war 
that he wrote and published a book ti-
tled ‘‘Far from the Farm’’ to save and 
share those experiences with his grand-
children and children. 

Martin, it is with a heavy heart that 
we thank you for your service to south-
ern Illinois and our Nation. 

f 

TEACHER APPRECIATION WEEK 

The SPEAKER pro tempore. The 
Chair recognizes the gentleman from 
California (Mr. COSTA) for 5 minutes. 

Mr. COSTA. Mr. Speaker, I rise today 
during Teacher Appreciation Week to 
honor America’s teachers. 

I still know the names of my first 
nine teachers at the Houghton-Kearney 
Elementary School in Fresno County 
because they all made a difference in 
my life: Ms. Waiye, Ms. Seely, Ms. 
Clark, Ms. Piper, Ms. Collins, Mr. Gar-
field, Mr. Weens, Ms. Collins again, Mr. 
Reed, and Mr. Jones, our principal. 

Like so many teachers across our 
country, these educators dedicated 
their careers to helping generations of 
students learn and grow. Teachers 
today provide us with the tools we need 
to achieve our goals and to be success-
ful because they understand dedicating 
their lives to this profession educates 
the future of America, our Nation. It 
creates the foundation that lies ahead 
that ultimately creates the opportuni-
ties that we as Americans pursue. 

So I would like to take this oppor-
tunity to thank the teachers in the San 
Joaquin Valley and across the Nation, 
throughout the United States, for all 

that they do. Those first nine teachers 
who taught me, they saw something in 
me and in thousands of students whom 
they have taught. You know what: 
they made a difference. They made a 
difference in thousands of lives, as 
teachers across the country do every 
day. So we should—it is fitting and ap-
propriate—honor the teachers of our 
Nation. 

MILITARY APPRECIATION MONTH 
Mr. COSTA. Mr. Speaker, I rise today 

to commemorate Military Apprecia-
tion Month. This is a time that we 
dedicate throughout the month of May 
honoring and celebrating those who 
have served our Nation, sacrificed; 
those of our military servicemembers, 
their families, both past and present, 
because families are a key part of those 
who have served our Nation. Their 
courage and their sacrifice, therefore, 
should never, ever be forgotten. 

As a nation, on Memorial Day, later 
this month, we will honor and remem-
ber the men and women who have given 
their lives to serve our great Nation. 
Every year I join in the Memorial Day 
ceremonies across California’s San 
Joaquin Valley. This year I will par-
ticipate in the Memorial Day ceremony 
at the San Joaquin Valley National 
Cemetery in Santa Nella. Hundreds 
will gather there with us. In Fresno, I 
will be speaking both at the Veterans 
Liberty Cemetery and the Avenue of 
Flags at Memorial Gardens. 

But I believe most Members of Con-
gress weekly—I certainly do—meet 
with veterans. We meet to listen and to 
hear their concerns, as well as men and 
women serving in Active Duty. Last 
week, when I was in the district, I vis-
ited the Veterans Administration clin-
ic in the city of Merced to listen to vet-
erans getting their healthcare, to their 
concerns, to their needs, to ensure that 
they get the care that they deserve. 

And just yesterday, I spoke with a 
group of Valley veterans visiting Wash-
ington, D.C., through the Central Val-
ley Honor Flight. We have these Honor 
Flights all across the country. It is the 
16th Honor Flight in 7 years from the 
San Joaquin Valley. Twenty-two of 
them were World War II veterans, and 
they also served in Korea and in Viet-
nam. 

It is appropriate to say ‘‘thank you’’ 
to them and to those men and women 
we see across the country in uniform. I 
always remember to say ‘‘thank you.’’ 

As President John F. Kennedy once 
said: ‘‘As we express our gratitude, we 
must never forget that the highest ap-
preciation is not to utter words but to 
live by them.’’ 

With these words in mind, I call on 
my colleagues and my fellow Ameri-
cans to come together. America wants 
us to come together, not only during 
this month but throughout the year, 
and thank those servicemen and 
-women, the veterans, and their fami-
lies; but also to do more than just 
utter words of gratitude, because we 
can do better. We must, and we should, 
work to ensure that our servicemem-

bers, veterans, and military families 
receive the resources, the justice, and 
the benefits that they have earned. 

These are our true American heroes. 
f 

LIMIT MUELLER INVESTIGATION 

The SPEAKER pro tempore. The 
Chair recognizes the gentleman from 
Alabama (Mr. BROOKS) for 5 minutes. 

Mr. BROOKS of Alabama. Mr. Speak-
er, today I am sending a joint letter to 
Attorney General Jeff Sessions asking 
him to limit the Mueller investigation 
in two respects. The letter to Attorney 
General Jeff Sessions states: 

We, the undersigned, urge you to, one, 
limit Special Counsel Mueller’s investigation 
to, A, alleged Russian interference with the 
2016 Presidential election, herein referred to 
as ‘‘Russian interference,’’ and, B, alleged 
collusion between the Trump campaign and 
Russians with respect to the alleged Russian 
interference, herein referred to as ‘‘Trump 
collusion.’’ 

Two, terminate the investigative phase of 
Mueller’s authority no later than July 5, 
2018, which is the 2-year anniversary of the 
date on which the FBI began investigating 
alleged Russian interference with the 2016 
Presidential election. 

We respectfully request that you consider 
the following reasoning for our request. 

First, with respect to limiting the 
Mueller investigation scope, the letter 
states: 

You recused yourself ‘‘from any existing or 
future investigations of any matters related 
in any way to the campaigns for President of 
the United States.’’ This request does not 
conflict with your recusal because it asks 
that you direct Mueller to cease investiga-
tion of matters that go beyond allegations of 
Russian interference and Trump collusion. 
For emphasis, matters beyond alleged Rus-
sian interference and Trump collusion, if 
any, can and should be treated like any 
other matter investigated and prosecuted by 
Federal law enforcement officials and the 
Department of Justice. 

While public opinion must not always dic-
tate justice, it is important to emphasize 
that the expansion of Mueller’s work scope 
goes way beyond the alleged Russian inter-
ference and Trump collusion that was the 
public basis for the appointment of a special 
counsel. As such, continuation of Mueller’s 
work scope beyond alleged Russian inter-
ference and Trump collusion betrays the 
public trust on which America’s justice sys-
tem is founded. 

b 1015 

Second, with respect to termination 
of the Mueller investigation on the 2- 
year anniversary of when the FBI and 
Department of Justice began the Rus-
sian interference investigation, the let-
ter states: 

The investigation of alleged Russian inter-
ference began almost 2 years ago. Two years 
is more than enough time for a competent 
and thorough prosecutor, backed up by the 
resources of the FBI and Department of Jus-
tice, to do his job. 

If no harm was being done by the tardiness 
of an investigation, that would be one thing. 
But in this instance, Mueller’s tardiness is 
damaging America. The alleged Russian in-
terference and Trump collusion investiga-
tions have taken on the character of an end-
less political persecution that not only 
harms America’s trust in the justice system 
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but also severely damages and distracts from 
the ability of a duly elected President to ful-
fill his duties to the American people. 

As you know, America is racking up defi-
cits and debt at a frightening and dangerous 
pace. Washington public officials must be 
more prudent with tax dollars forcibly taken 
from American citizens. Mueller appears to 
be burning through tax dollars at a roughly 
$1.5 million-per-month clip. Given the rather 
paltry results to date, a strong argument can 
be made that Mueller’s investigation is an 
extravagant waste of tax dollars. 

We urge you, on the second anniversary of 
the start of the alleged Russian interference 
and Trump collusion investigations, to end 
it. Between now and then, Mueller has plen-
ty of time to get the job done. 

Mr. Speaker, so far, this letter has 
been respectfully signed and submitted 
to Attorney General Jeff Sessions by 
no less than 16 Members of the United 
States Congress. 

f 

MARCH FOR OUR LIVES STUDENT 
SPEECHES 

The SPEAKER pro tempore. The 
Chair recognizes the gentleman from 
Maryland (Mr. HOYER). 

Mr. HOYER. Mr. Speaker, on March 
24, I was in Morristown, New Jersey, 
with former Assistant U.S. Attorney 
Mikie Sherrill, where we attended the 
March for Our Lives. 

The March for Our Lives was orga-
nized by students around the country 
to speak out against gun violence and 
call for action in Congress to strength-
en our gun laws. This march came just 
days after a deadly shooting at Great 
Mills High School in St. Mary’s County 
in my district, and it came in the wake 
of horrific incidents of mass gun vio-
lence at a school in Parkland, Florida, 
and at places of worship, entertain-
ment, and even public streets across 
the country. 

Congress can and should act. Nine in 
ten Americans, 90 percent of our fellow 
citizens, believe we ought to do so. We 
have the ability right now to strength-
en background checks and ban the 
kinds of assault weapons that make 
our communities unsafe. 

Law enforcement wants us to get this 
done. So do parents and so do teachers. 
In Morristown, we heard directly from 
students, nine of whom spoke at the 
march that Ms. Sherrill and I attended. 
I was moved by their words. 

Because they are too long to insert 
here together, Mr. Speaker, I will be 
submitting these students’ speeches in-
dividually into the CONGRESSIONAL 
RECORD in the coming days. But today, 
let me just share with you some ex-
cerpts from each of them that capture 
the spirit of the march and the fears 
and hopes of these young Americans. 

One student, Bella Bhimani, summed 
it up very well, and she said this: ‘‘All 
we want is to make the world safer, 
which is something, I think, everyone 
can agree on.’’ Would that that were 
true, Mr. Speaker. 

Another, Caitlyn Dempsey, said this: 
‘‘We have been learning that actions 
speak louder than words since kinder-
garten. So we walked out. So we’ve 

written our Congressmen. So we 
planned this march.’’ They took ac-
tion. 

Senior Isabella Bosrock from West 
Morris Mendham High School la-
mented: ‘‘It is horrible that as adoles-
cents we have become used to the idea 
that gun violence is a method of deal-
ing with our problems.’’ 

Another student, Mia Paone, a sopho-
more at Chatham High School, de-
clared: ‘‘I am not old enough to vote 
yet, but I am old enough to speak out 
against gun violence.’’ She concluded: 
‘‘I will not be silent.’’ 

Nile Burch, a student at Morristown 
High School, shared his hope that: 
‘‘Piece by piece, we will inspire other 
students to gain the courage to stand 
up for what they believe in.’’ What a 
lesson for all of us. 

Luna Aguilar declared: ‘‘ . . . we, the 
youth, the future of our country, are 
deciding—right here, right now—that 
our lives are worth more than the right 
to own an assault weapon.’’ 

One of the students, Benjamin Doug-
las, spoke about how he rides with 
Team 26, a group of cyclists who ride in 
memory of the victims of Sandy Hook 
Elementary School where so many 
children and teachers lost their lives. 
They stop along the way to raise 
awareness of gun violence. 

He said this: ‘‘We must continue to 
organize these events and never stop 
making noise until’’—until—‘‘until our 
Representatives get it.’’ 

Raniya Madhi, a junior at Ridge High 
School, spoke about how many stu-
dents now live in fear. How tragic. She 
told us this: ‘‘Most of us are just teen-
agers. We should be worrying about 
doing well on our AP tests and finals at 
the end of the year, not about being 
shot by someone who can enter our 
school.’’ What parent is not terrified at 
that possibility? 

Finally, Danilo Lopez, a junior at 
Dover High School, chose, instead of 
delivering remarks, simply to read 
aloud the names of the victims of the 
recent Parkland, Florida, shooting. 
When he concluded, he expressed what 
we are all feeling, by saying: ‘‘Let us 
hope and pray that they are in a better 
place—and we will always remember.’’ 

Let me suggest, Mr. Speaker, remem-
bering is not enough. Action is re-
quired. We stand on this floor and have 
a moment of silence for those we lost. 
We are sad for them, for their families, 
and, yes, for our country. 

A moment of silence is not enough. 
Action is required to ensure that fu-
ture moments of silence will not be 
necessary. The nine student speakers 
in Morristown, Mr. Speaker, like those 
across the country that day, gave voice 
to the millions who are scared but de-
termined to see things change. 

These speeches represent but a snap-
shot of what Americans heard on 
March 24 at the nationwide March for 
Our Lives. I hope my colleagues will 
read what these extraordinarily poised 
and thoughtful students had to say, 
and I hope we can listen to their fears 

and their hopes and come together to 
take action. 

That is what they want us to do. 
That is our responsibility. That is what 
we ought to do. 

f 

GREAT IMPACT OF TAX REFORM 

The SPEAKER pro tempore (Mr. 
KELLY of Pennsylvania). The Chair rec-
ognizes the gentleman from Kentucky 
(Mr. COMER) for 5 minutes. 

Mr. COMER. Mr. Speaker, many 
Members have gathered in recent 
months to remind the American people 
about the great impact the Tax Cuts 
and Jobs Act is having on individuals, 
families, and our economy. I join with 
them today to reiterate that reminder 
and reflect on the accomplishments of 
tax reform. 

We kept our promise to deliver on 
tax reform, and with new legislation in 
place, we are finally creating an envi-
ronment that fosters growth in our job 
market, brings jobs back to the U.S., 
and supports companies that want to 
compete globally. 

Under the new tax law, the typical 
family of four in the First District of 
Kentucky will see an average tax cut of 
over $1,700. Some people look at these 
cuts as nothing more than crumbs, 
which is unfortunate. A resident of 
Scottsville, Kentucky, shared with me 
that she plans to use her crumbs, as 
some in Congress like to call it, to put 
toward remodeling her house, updating 
appliances, and even helping her 
daughter and son-in-law remodel their 
home. The new tax law lowers tax rates 
on American businesses to help grow 
jobs, increases wages, and promotes 
economic growth here at home. 

Until this legislation was passed, the 
United States had nearly the highest 
corporate tax rate in the world, mak-
ing U.S. businesses uncompetitive, 
stunting economic growth, and sending 
jobs and profits overseas. Now many 
businesses across the U.S. are dem-
onstrating how a lower tax rate helps 
boost business and the workforce. 

One story of success from my district 
comes from Casey Jones Distillery in 
Hopkinsville, Kentucky. Miss Peg 
Jones, who works at the distillery, 
stated that they have already made 
plans to reinvest in the distillery for 
new space, employees, production, and 
barreling. This is all made possible by 
craft beverage modernization provi-
sions in the tax bill which reduce taxes 
across the board, especially for small 
distilleries like Casey Jones. 

Computer Services, Inc., or CSI, out 
of Paducah, Kentucky, which provides 
financial technology solutions, has ac-
knowledged the positive effects of a re-
duced corporate tax rate, which has al-
lowed them to reinvest in their em-
ployees in the form of bonuses and con-
tributions to retirement plans. 

The changes we have made to the 
Tax Code incentivize businesses to in-
vest in new equipment and facilities. 
This is good news for businesses and 
communities throughout my district 

VerDate Sep 11 2014 23:47 May 09, 2018 Jkt 079060 PO 00000 Frm 00003 Fmt 4634 Sfmt 0634 E:\CR\FM\K09MY7.005 H09MYPT1dl
hi

ll 
on

 D
S

K
3G

LQ
08

2P
R

O
D

 w
ith

 H
O

U
S

E


		Superintendent of Documents
	2019-04-12T15:59:19-0400
	US GPO, Washington, DC 20401
	Superintendent of Documents
	GPO attests that this document has not been altered since it was disseminated by GPO




